
INTERIM EMERGENCY BOARD 
 

Senate Committee Room E 
October 19, 2017 

9:30 a.m. 
 
 
 

MEETING MINUTES 
 
 

A public meeting of the Interim Emergency Board was held in Senate Committee 
Room E on October 19, 2017.   
 
ITEM NO. 1 
 
Sen. John Alario, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 10:07 a.m. and apologized 
for running behind schedule due to traffic issues on I-10.  He asked the secretary to 
make note of the members present and that there were enough members present for a 
quorum.  The secretary noted attendance as follows: 
 
Present: 

 Sen. John Alario, President of the Senate and IEB Chairman 

 Rep. Taylor Barras, Speaker of the House of Representatives and IEB Vice 
Chairman 

 Sen. Eric LaFleur, Chairman of the Senate Finance Committee 

 Rep. Rick Edmonds, attending for Rep. Cameron Henry, Chairman of the House 
Appropriations Committee 

 Commissioner of Administration Jay Dardenne 

 Mr. Robert Barham, designee of Lt. Governor Billy Nungesser 

 Mr. Thomas Enright, designee of State Treasurer Ron Henson 
 
ITEM NO. 2 
 
Sen. Alario requested a motion for approval of the minutes of the February 13, 2017, meeting as 
presented to the board.  Sen. LaFleur moved to approve the minutes as submitted.  The motion 
passed without objection. 

 
ITEM NOS. 3-5 
 
Sen. Alario called Mr. Mark Moses, Director of Facility Planning and Control, to the table 
to introduce the three scope change items on the agenda.   
 
Mr. Moses stated that all three items were requests for scope changes and that Item 4 
was also a request for an entity change.  He explained that the request for an entity 
change in Item 4 is from Ochsner Health System.  They are requesting to change the 



entity to Ochsner Clinic Foundation and to reduce the scope to the project slightly for 
completion of the Innovation Center only. 
 
Mr. Moses explained that Item 3 was a request from the St. Mary Parish Government 
for a scope change that would allow for construction of a new 5,000 sq. ft. welding 
training facility, and Item 5 was a request from the Lake Charles Harbor and Terminal 
District to broaden the scope to include dredging projects across the district to meet 
maritime capacity requirements for new ships.   
 
Since members had had time to study the requests and had no questions for Mr. Moses 
or any of the entities, Sen. Alario called for motions on the items. 
 
On Item 3 from St. Mary Parish, Sen. LaFleur moved to approve.  The motion passed 
without objection. 
 
On Item 4 from Ochsner Health System, Rep. Barras motioned for approval.  The 
motion passed without objection. 
 
On Item 5 from Lake Charles Harbor and Terminal District, Rep. Edmonds moved for 
approval.  The motion passed without objection. 
 
With no further business to discuss, Sen. LaFleur moved for adjournment.  The meeting 
was adjourned at 10:09 a.m. without objection. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 

Sue Israel, Secretary 
 
Attachments: Documentation relating to the scope and entity changes requested in 

Items 3-5. 
 
 




























































